
A Publication of Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club    September  2022 

 

September Meeting will be held September 11, 2022,  3:00 PM at 

the Johnnies in Moore, 2305 S Telephone RD.  Management  

requests purchase of meals in order to get the room at no charge. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EVENTS/CAR SHOWS 

 September 3—OHRA Car Show, WILD HOUSE PARK  -59th and  

Mustang RD 

 September 24—Hot Rod One Hundred—starting point is Arcadia 

 October 28-30—Classic Chevy Fall Foliage Tour, Poteau 

Lodging at the Days Inn, 918-647-3510 

September Birthdays:  Doug Bradsher, Keith Marang, Gary Mer tens, 

and Mike Yerkes  



September Car Shows 



CENTRAL OKLAHOMA CLASSIC CLUB  

August MINUTES 

August 20, 2022 meeting called to order by President Dale at  Moore Johnnies.                              

Birthdays: Rodney Duerksen 

MINUTES: Minutes printed in Dashboard, Motion by Annette, seconded by 

Shirley to approve minutes, accepted. 

TREASURER”S REPORT: Reviewed checking account , Savings account,  

Special Savings, and Edward Jones   We have had 3 people drop their  

membership. 

OLD BUINESS: 2023 FALL Foliage: No date or site chosen.  Date— last week in 

Oct or first in Nov. too early to commit.  

 Site in Bartlesville—Hilton Garden Inn downtown Bartlesville, restaurants 

with in walking distance, large meeting room. Cost could be $140.00 a night. 

Not sure about breakfast being included. Woolaroc has events center now.    

 Pittsburgh, KS, college town, not many restaurants, farmland around, not 

many trees for foliage, trying for Ozarks.     

 This years fall foliage Oct 28-30 in Poteau, Best Western. Still able to get  

reservations.. 

NEW BUISNESS:  ELECTION OF OFFICERS: due to error in schedules and to 

expedite the process,  Rodney made the MOTION to “keep officers now in 

place with the addition of Shirley Bynum  replacing Rustyne Harris on calling 

committee.”  Seconded. Motion passed. 

 Question: do we want to do calendars for next year?  Would need new  

pictures for some, pictures for new members. Photographer Bob Donaldson 

moved from state. Straw vote, No.   

 Larry has been asked to help set up a car show for a charter school. Wanted 

volunteers to help with show.  Show will be March 2023.  Hopefully not  

second week in March as same dates as Dealers new car show.    

 Rodney asked club to sponsor trophies for OHRA car show. $50 approved 

for 2 trophies. motion Annette, Seconded by K. Simpson 

 Coming car shows: Hot Rod 100  Sept 24, Start point Arcadia.    OHRA car 

show Sept. 3, Mustang Park., 

50/50 pot $28.00 to club charity fund. 

Motion to adjourn  Terry Simpson, second Jimmy Johnson 3:45pm    Submitted 

by Sec Martha Duerksen 



Cruisin the Coast Memories—provided by Rodney and Martha 

Great memories of the club members doing events together 

I found some pictures of Cruisin the Coast which started some reminiscing 

about some our of our clubs trips in the early 2000’s before Hurricane  

Katrina.  Club members would load up their cars the first week in October, 

at least three of us on trailers, and head out for Biloxi, Mississippi for the 

Curisin of the Coast. 

It required an overnight stop in Monroe, LA at a motel with parking lot large 

enough to accommodate the cars and trailers.  This always attracted many 

lookers and great conversation.  As we traveled, it was always a challenge 

to stay together, finding a rest stop area for catch up and the pit stops.  Of 

course there were always construction projects to slow us down.  The Love 

Bug episode cannot be forgotten—covering everyone’s cars.  The first thing 

on arrival was to find a car wash to get this "bug juice" off so that it did not 

ruin the paint finish.  

Rodney and True with Dennis Gage. 

The next year, Rodney’s 

Gold tag had a fish eye 

photo in the cruising of the 

coast flier. 



Cruisin the Coast Memories—provided by Rodney and Martha 

Great memories of the club members doing events together 

Curtis and Kay 

Welch in their “Frog” 

following Larry and  

Annette in the  

Nomad 

 John Dragoo and Mahala Jones doing the Twist on a trailer in front of 

the whole crowd at the VA car show location—Elvis Time, the theme.  

Bodies still limber.   

 One year, it rained so hard,  we improvised a car gathering in the hotel 

parking lot garage as we were unable to cruise. 

 David Reeds and Rodney did a skit at club meeting following one year’s 

event.   

 Cruisin started with 500 cars and increased to 2000, and now 

8,000.cars—hard to image that many cars on a beach highway from 

Bay St. Louis to Ocean Springs. 

 In the early 2000’s, casinos sponsored events for those with registered 

cars, Beach parties, burn outs, reserved parking lots, come and go 

events on the coast line.  Katrina changed things with many southern 

style homes and casinos gone.   

 Larry always available to handle the car mechanical problems—Many 

thanks Larry.   



Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club Officers 

President:   Dale Kosa    First Vice-President:  Tom Linn-Lim 

Second Vice Presidents:  Carolyn Bradsher and Shirley Bynun 

Secretary:  Martha Duerksen    Treasurer:  Teresa Linn-Lim    

August Meeting 

September 11, 2022 

 

I pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of  

America, and to the republic for which it stands, one nation, 

under God, indivisible with liberty and justice for all.  

 

Central OK Classic Chevy Club   

Adeline Yerkes, Editor 

https://www.55-57chevys.com/ 

Club Applications and Dues—Treasurer—PO Box 893253, Oklahoma City, OK 73189 


